
On June 6, 2016, the Bates County Sheriff’s Office received a call of 
suspicious activity in the area of 2nd and Maple in Rich Hill, MO.  Deputies 
did an area canvass.  The Deputy observed two white males walking 
north on Maple.  Both of the subjects acted very nervous.  When the 
Deputy was patting down the subjects a plastic bag that contained a 
white crystal substance fell out of the subject’s pocket.  The subject also 
had a Camel Snus can in his pocket that held several bags that contained 
a white crystal substance.  The Deputy field tested the crystal substance 
and it tested positive for Methamphetamine.  The substance in the bags 
weighed approximately 21.3 grams.  Cody Holmes (DOB 5/18/1993) 
was taken into custody.  Holmes received a warrant for Possession of a 
Controlled Substance except 35 grams of less of Marijuana.  His bond 
was set at $10000.00 cash or surety.  Holmes is currently being held at 
the Bates County Jail. 
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